CAPE CARANCAHUA WSC SPLASH NEWSLETTER

Volume 2/Issue 2

IMPORTANT NOTES

We are still working on the Recreational Activities. We have received additional donations to complete the short iron driving range. Thank you to Randy and Rae Jean Amy who donated \$500 and John and Missy Bell purchased 2 pallets of grass for the T boxes. Joshua Nelson donated children's golf clubs.

We are still working on the volley ball court, which will be located at the back of well #4 on Mollnar. We have placed 1 golf disc basket and working on getting more to place as donations come in.

CCWSC Organizational Chart is now located on our website.

For more detailed information, please go to our website:

http://caprancahuawatersupplycorps.com



Quality on Tap! Our Commitment, Our Profession

NEWS FLASH

- ➤ The tank was approved by TCEQ to be put in-to-service and is now in operations as of this week. Before the tank was put in-to-service three separate water sample test on three separate days were taken to Victoria Health Department to ensure the water coming from the tank was safe to drink. This is standard with all new construction.
- ➤ The new 5k gallon pressure tank is being fabricated by Bulldog Steel and is set for delivery within 3 to 4 months.
- ➤ Line improvements are also underway to loop in Mollnar and Carancahua for a redundant loop from the plant, currently there is only one pathway out of the plant. This will improve quality of the water flow in the community.
- > The Pump House building in the plant has major structural damage from erosion from the elements. We have awarded a bid to C&M Fabrication for the renovation of this building, this will take place in the next month.
- > All of these equipment, plant and line improvements were made possible through the assessment. We will continue to be proactive and make additional improvements.
- Annual Meeting is scheduled for April 23, 2023 at 2pm. We will be going over the rate increase that was discussed last year that would be implemented in 2023. CCWSC will be offering tours of the plant to anyone interested at the close of Annual Meeting. The Capers will be putting on a special event later in the year when all the plant improvements have been complete.

John Bell has recently retired from Lowe's Market and has graciously been helping out at the water plant over the last year. Tom Chandler is the Lead Operator and is the Director over Maintenance. John Bell will continue to be on the board.

CAPE CARANCAHUA WATER SUPPLY CORPORATION